Foothill High School



Kevin Greene, Principal
Kevin Strohmayer, Assistant Principal
Joey Brown, Assistant Principal

Dear Sophomore, Junior, and Senior Foothill Families:

Welcome back Cougars for the 2025-2026 school year! Please read through the following information to help you prepare for the upcoming school year.

- Beginning of the year purchases, ASB Membership (Sticker) & PE clothes (if needed): All of these purchases can be made using the Web Store any time after July 1 (log-in info can be found in the informational packet linked on our orientation page of the website). Free T-shirt with purchase of an ASB Sticker ONLINE ONLY. If you would like to physically make those purchases in the student store, you may come in from 7:45 am 1:15 after the start of school Aug 13, 2025.
- Yearbook and Senior Grad Ads: Now sold on www.jostensyearbooks.com ONLY. Yearbooks can now be customized and placed on a payment plan. Please follow our ASB Yearbook Instagram for all upcoming events and announcements:
 - o Schoolwide Google Classroom and ASB portal: Code CWMLGRX
 - o Instagram: @fhs asb
- **Schedule Viewing:** Tentative schedules will be available for viewing on the Aeries portal after 4:00pm on Friday, August 8th. All students must pick up a copy of their final schedule on the first day of school in the Student Union.
- Schedule Change Requests: There are only a few reasons schedule change requests will be approved. If you notice any of the following issues with your schedule, you will need to complete a schedule change request form in the counseling office: 1) Incorrect level (CP, Honors, AP), 2) Not enough classes (gaps in your schedule), 3) A class you have already taken (either here or elsewhere). Schedule change requests for a certain teacher or period will not be approved since we work very hard to build the master schedule around course requests during registration. These types of requests create unbalanced classes.
- Parking Permits: You can pre-purchase a parking permit online, but you must physically go into the Student Store to turn in your parking contract and pick up your permit. The Student Store will be open from 7:45 am 1:15 pm any time after the start of school Aug 13, 2025. A permit must be visible on your car by September 1st to avoid any citations. Contracts can be downloaded on the webstore or picked up in Student Store or Front Office Forms Holder.
- Pictures: Pictures for student IDs and yearbooks will be taken on
 - o **Seniors** July 21st to 23, 2025
 - o Fall Pictures and Senior make-up Friday, Aug. 22
 - o Fall make-up last make up for all Thursday, Sept. 11th
- Required Signed Paperwork: All required signed paperwork is now done electronically when a parent/guardian logs
 into Aeries for the first time of the school year.
- **PE Clothing Distribution:** Purchased PE clothes will be distributed in PE classes the first week of school. A list of purchased clothes will be automatically sent to the PE Teachers. Sizes given on the day of pick-up.
- Social Media: To stay up-to-date and to get reminders on FHS happenings & events, please follow the school on social media:
 - o Facebook: Foothill High School (@FHSCougs)
 - o Instagram: @cougsfhs9733
- Main Office Hours: The main office closes for the month of July, and will reopen on August 1 at 7:30 am. If you have any questions, please contact us before we reopen.

We look forward to another great school year! Please let us know if you have any questions! Go Cougars!

Thank you, Foothill Administration